Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership Meeting
April 29, 2020
Present

Gretchen Arnold, Chair
Trent Thigpen, Pollution Prevention Partnership, TAMUCC, Moderator
Errol Summerlin, Citizen
Beth Becerra, Exxonmobile
Sarah Garza, POCA
Sean Strawbridge, POCCA
Jessica Muennink, Cheniere 

Robert Zamora, Valero 

Maria Sparks, Citgo 

Troy Penshorn, Voestalpine 

Al Hansborough, Trinity Consultants 

Molly Martin, Nustar Energy

Darcy Schroeder, Valero

Rick Mendoza, Citgo 

Matt Garcia, TXOGA 

Robert Macdonald, CC MPO 

Danielle Converse, POCCA
Andrew Franzone, Oxy 

Austin Taylor, Moda Midstream 

Andrew Kiss, POCCA
Jeff Pollack, POCCA  

Sharon Baily Murphy, City of Corpus Christi  

Melissa Zamora, TAMUCC 

Isabel Palacios, Voestalpine

Bob Paulison, Port Industries 

Glenda Swierc, Moda Midstream 

Curtis Taylor, FHR 

Darcy Schroeder, Valero 

John LaRue, , United Corpus Christi Chamber

Claire Lindsey, FHR 

Colleen Johnson, Earthcon 

Sonny Lopez, TCEQ 

Carin Wunneburger, FHR

Cathy Skurow, City of Portland, Mayor
Carrie Paige, US EPA
*  There were  meeting attendees that telephoned into the meeting and therefore their names were not recorded in the WebEx document.  The attendee list will be updated as needed.  

(Port of Corpus Christi Authority; POCCA, Metropolitan Planning Organization; MPO, Flint Hills Resources; FHR, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality; TCEQ, Environmental Protection Agency; EPA.)
The April 29, 2020 meeting was held virtually via WebEx.  WebEx service was provided by Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi and moderated by Trent Thigpen.  

Discussion Points
· The 2020 ozone season was discussed.   
· The 4rth high to date of ozone at CAMS 4 is 49 ppb.  It was 48 when update document was created on 04/22.
· The 4rth high to date of ozone at CAMS 21 is 54 ppb.  It was 52 when update document was created on 04/22.
· Elevated ozone levels on April 23, 24, 25 and 26.  Each of those days experienced winds out of the north east at 10-15 mph.  
· In order for the Corpus Christi urban airshed to remain in attainment of ozone standards at the end of year 2020, CAMS 4 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 87 ppb and CAMS 21 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 91 ppb in 2020.  
· A comparison of ozone monitor readings for March/April 2019 and March/April 2020 was provided to evaluate  the impact on ozone of the stay-at-home order.  CAMS 4 experienced a 25% decrease in the ozone monthly average for March and a 19% decrease in April.  CAMS 21 experienced CAMS 21 experienced a 3% decrease in March and stayed the same for April.  

· The Clean Air Act requires the EPA to review current NAAQS for regulated pollutants every 5 years. The review process may include revised NAAQS standards for regulated pollutants based on scientific community (CASAC) recommendations to EPA regarding adequate protection of public health.  2020 is a review year.  In February, 2020 CASAC provided a memo to EPA Administrator Wheeler recommending no change to NAQQS for ozone.  An announcement is expected soon from EPA confirming the ozone NAAQS recommendation.  In March, 2020 EPA Administrator Wheeler announced there would be no change to NAAQS for pm.  
· Gretchen provided an update on Update on Local Air Quality Program Funding

· Stakeholder efforts to reinstate legislative funding for air monitoring and research was successful and funding to the area in the amount of $281, 250 was approved by the legislature.  City Council passed receipt of the funding for the first reading on April 21 of this year and is expected to pass the second reading scheduled for May 12th.  A workplan will be developed after the agreement is executed.    
· Pollution Prevention Partnership and AutoCheck administration and operations are funded by Port of Corpus Christi and Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi through the rest of 2020. AutoCheck repair funds provided by Texas Commission on Environmental Quality enforcement actions are also expected to last the rest of the year and part of next year.  

· The AutoCheck Supplemental Environmental Program (SEP) repair funds depend on elective contributions through Agreed Orders related to air emissions violations. AutoCheck is on a list of preapproved SEP’s that a respondent can choose to fund as part of a penalty offset. By choosing AutoCheck, funds are used to remedy local air emissions instead of going into a general State fund.     

· Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership Moving Forward
· Gretchen presented to the group where the group needed to be in order to be sustainable and be the airshed’s reliable air quality organization years from now.  She stated the group needs to transition to a full time organization with full time staff and a full time physical presence in the community that is reliably funded well into the future.  
· The group currently does not have the structure or reliable funding to make plans or commitments for the future in order to be sustainable.  The group currently operates on a year -to-year basis with part time assistance from a home operation and is at risk for dissolving each year.  
· Gretchen asked for people to be part of a working committee to transition the group from where it is now to where it needs to be.  Gretchen stated that the group would be provided with working committee updates and would continue to meet as a group.  
· Suggested milestones were presented including the development of a strategic plan, becoming a non-profit and the recruitment of a full-time executive director.  Gretchen informed the group that a full time director for the group is necessary and that she is not able to fill that position.  She will be available as a resource for the group and transitioned organization.  
· A proposed budget was provided that included a $45,000 commitment in addition to office space provided by the Port of Corpus Christi.  
· Sean Strawbridge with the Port of Corpus Christi stated the Port’s support for the plan and emphasized the importance of attainment of air quality standards.  The need for resiliency and continued economic health is tied in to and an important part of the need to protect our air quality and the need for a formal air quality organization.  

· Darcy Schroeder with Valero stated that this need has been discussed for some time and is important for the area.  Her statements were echoed by Bob Paulison with Port Industries.  

· Errol Summerlin, Darcy Schroeder, Sharon Lewis, Glenda Swierc, Sarah Garza, Jeff Pollack, Robert MacDonald and Bob Paulison volunteered to be part of the working committee to discuss and put structure to the transition plan.  
· Next Steps

· Hold working committee meeting to work through structure and milestones and provide updates to the group.
· Future Agenda Items:

· Area Air Monitors

· Where are they, what data do they collect, access to data 

· Cost of Non-Attainment Study Results

· Regional Economic Development Corporation Distribution Piece

